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The meeting of the Mercer County Board of Taxation was called to order at 9:07 a.m. by Commissioner Richard Carabelli.  In attendance were Commissioners Edward Hoffman, Rose-Marie Bowen-Lewis, Fareeda Stokes, Frank Ragazzo (at 10:17 a.m.) and Tax Administrator Tina Rooney.
After a statement that the provisions of the Open Public Meetings Act had been met Commissioner Carabelli began the appeal hearings.
The first order of business was Ewing Township’s motions to dismiss for lack of payment on their taxes.  Commissioner Carabelli asked the Assessor, Jeffrey Burd if they had heard from the three individuals who remain unpaid.  Mr. Burd said they had not heard from them.  Motion to dismiss was granted. 
The Board then heard appeals from Hamilton Township. 
Commissioner Carabelli inquired to which towns were remaining to be heard and how many appeals will be heard. Ms. Rooney stated East Windsor, Hopewell Township, City of Trenton, Princeton, and West Windsor.  Ms. Rooney asked the board to keep in mind that she asked the assessors when they would be ready.  Every assessor said they would be ready on June 14th.  Any date after that or that specific date, they would be prepared to hear.  Commissioner Carabelli asked if they would like to do the June 14th and June 28th as needed for an adjournment date. 
The Board discussed an extension for the compliance plan neighborhoods in Ewing Township.  The board decided to hear the appeals that were not in the compliance plan for Ewing Township on June 14th.  
Jeffrey Burd, Assessor for Ewing Township was present to give an update to the Board on the compliance plan and the ongoing issues.  
With no further business coming before the Board the meeting was adjourned at 11:15 am.

Respectfully Submitted by,

Erica J. Brandmaier, CTA
Assistant Tax Administrator
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